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South Wigston High School Ofsted Report 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
As you are aware, the school was inspected by Ofsted on the 3rd and 4th May 2017.  
The report has now been published and is available as a hard copy and on our 
website from Monday 22nd May 2017.  If you would like a hard copy, these are 
available from reception. 
 
Ofsted judged that the school requires improvement.  This is largely due to the first 
two years of GCSE examination results, 2015 and 2016, in which some students did 
not make the progress that was expected of them. 
 
We are fully aware of this situation and have been working hard to improve student 
progress and to ensure all teaching is good or outstanding. 
 
The Key Headlines in the report include: 
 
Leadership and Management 
 

 The Headteacher has a clear and accurate understanding of the areas for 
improvement needed. 

 Pupils benefit from a broad and balanced curriculum. 

 Extra curricular clubs are wide ranging, well attended and valued by pupils 
particularly in physical education. 

 
Safeguarding 
 

The arrangements for Safeguarding are effective. 
 
Quality of teaching, learning and assessment 
 

Where expectations are high, pupils are keen and motivated and show an 
enthusiasm for learning and an aspiration to do well.  The best examples of this were 
seen in English, Humanities and Science. 
 
Personal development, behaviour and welfare 
 

The school promotes pupils’ spiritual, moral, social and cultural development through 
the wider curriculum. 



Pupil’s spoke highly of the varied sporting clubs and equipment the school provided 
for them.  Pupils also enjoy taking part in school drama productions and schemes, 
such as the Duke of Edinburgh Award. 
 
Years 10 and 11 pupils said that they had found the information on careers 
education, advice and guidance provided by the school helpful in informing them 
about choices for the next stages in their education, employment or training. 
 
The school is clean and litter free and most pupils’ books are well presented. 
 
Outcomes for Pupils 
 

Pupils’ progress overall has been broadly in line with the national average.   
 
A work scrutiny of current pupils’ books showed that pupils’ progress, particularly in 
English and in Year 10, is improving. 
 
Pupils who have special educational needs and/or disabilities, and those who speak 
English as an additional language receive effective support, and make progress 
broadly in line with other pupils at the school. 
 
 
Nevertheless, the report clearly highlights areas for improvement. 
 
These include: 

 improving outcomes for disadvantaged students. 

 sharing best practice in teaching and learning. 

 ensuring behaviour systems are applied consistently. 

 continuing to improve levels of attendance at the school. 
 
 
We would like to thank you all for your continued support and assure you that we are 
working tirelessly to move the school forward. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
Mrs S Webb    Mr B Glover 
Headteacher    Chair of Governors 


